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Welcome to Brighton & Hove Local Children Safeguarding Board Briefing. The Board meeting was
held on 1 March 2016. We were joined by new members from Kent, Surrey & Sussex Community
Rehabilitation Company, and the Head of Housing from Brighton & Hove City Council. We also
welcomed the manager of the Independent Reviewing Officers and Children's Services Head of
Service for MASH & Social Work Pods 1-5 as participating observers

Children & Young People’s Feedback on LSCB Business Plan 2016-19
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The key priority areas agreed for the Brighton & Hove LSCB are: Early Help, Neglect, Sexual Harm
and Violence towards Children, Performance Monitoring, Quality Assurance and Scrutiny and
Participation & Engagement. You can view our Business Plan for 2016-19 at
www.brightonandhovelscb.org.uk/2016-19-Iscb-business-plan

Multi-Agency Audit Programme 2016 — 2017

A core function of the LSCB is to monitor the quality of the work undertaken by agencies to
safeguard children. How we do this is set out in our Quality Assurance Framework and this work is
overseen by our Monitoring & Evaluation Subcommittee. Each year the subcommittee agree a
number of audits on child protection and safeguarding themes that are aligned to our priority areas
of business.

This year will see a number of re-audits to check against progress in relation to recognition,
response and referral pathways for child sexual exploitation, child sexual abuse and neglect. You
can read more about quality assurance activity undertaken by the LSCB

at www.brightonandhovelscb.org.uk/quality-assurance-activity
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http://www.brightonandhovelscb.org.uk/h_sub_mon_eval/quality-assurance-activity/

MAPPA Annual Report 2014 - 15

The Board were presented with the MAPPA (Multi-Agency Public Protection Arrangements) Annual
Report. MAPPA is a set of arrangements to manage the risk posed by the most serious sexual and
violent offenders. They bring together the Police, Probation, Prison Services. A number of other
agencies are under a Duty To Co-operate, these include; Social Services, Health Trusts, Youth
Offending Teams, Jobcentre Plus and Local Housing and Education Authorities. Two Lay Advisers
sit on each MAPPA area Strategic Management Board (SMB)

MAPPA-eligible offenders are identified and information about them is shared by the agencies to
inform the risk assessments and risk management plans. There are three management levels
intended to ensure that resources are focussed upon the cases where they are most needed,;
generally those involving the higher risks of serious harm.

If you work with children and families in Brighton & Hove and would like to know more about MAPPA
please book to attend one of our MAPPA workshops at www.brightonandhovelscb.org.uk/mappa

Self-Harm & Suicide Prevention — City Response

The Strategic Commissioner, Public Health & the Public Health Specialist attended Board to update on
work being carried out in the city in response to the high numbers of children and young people self-
harming. Board heard that the city has the highest rates of self- harm in the south and is fifth highest in
the country. Long-term, prevention is key. Helping vulnerable young people to feel better about
themselves is the best way to reduce these high rates. Board heard about initiatives, such as the ‘whole
school’ approach, delivered as a partnership between Public Health, Brighton & Hove Clinical
Commissioning Group, Brighton & Hove City Council’'s Education & Inclusion team, Sussex Partnership
NHS Foundation Trust & the Community Child & Adolescent Mental Health Service. This is currently
being piloted in a number of schools in the city. The ‘whole school’ approach includes; teaching and
learning about mental health in the PHSE curriculum, campaigns to increase parental understanding,
training for front line staff, tools for identifying levels of need and the development of internal wellbeing
teams that meet on a weekly basis to discuss young people who have been referred. Interventions
include counselling, group programmes, peer led groups, parent groups and health drop ins

Multi-Agency Audit Programme 2016 — 2017

A core function of the LSCB is to monitor the quality of the work undertaken by agencies to safeguard
children. How we do this is set out in our Quality Assurance Framework and this work is overseen by

our Monitoring & Evaluation Subcommittee. Each year the subcommittee agree a number of audits on
child protection and safeguarding themes that are aligned to our priority areas of business.

This year will see a number of re-audits to check against progress in relation to recognition, response
and referral pathways for child sexual exploitation, child sexual abuse and neglect.

You can read more about quality assurance activity undertaken by the LSCB at
www.brightonandhovelscb.org.uk/quality-assurance-activity

Participation & Engagement

The Participation & Engagement Subcommittee have asked Board members to complete a short
survey to indicate whether they are finding the current LSCB Communications useful and if they are
assured these are used by and helpful to their front line staff and managers. The Participation &
Engagement Subcommittee want to ensure they are communicating important safeguarding messages
in the most impactful way and, in the context of reducing budgets, also need to evidence that the time
and resource spent on producing these materials are cost effective. We plan to look at feedback on
LSCB Communications in June 2016. These include Board Briefings, LSCB Safeguarding Newsletters
and Bulletins, Safety Rocks Newsletters, Managers Briefings and Learning Together from Case
Reviews Briefings — if you would like to leave any feedback on any LSCB communications please
email us at LSCB@Brighton-hove.gov.uk
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LSCB Multi-Agency Training Programme 2016 — 2017

As set out in Working Together to Safeqguard Children the LSCB must monitor and evaluate the
effectiveness of training, including multi-agency training, to safeguard and promote the welfare of
children. To that end, June Hopkins, Chair of the Learning & Development Subcommittee presented
the Multi-Agency Training Programme for 2016 — 17 for the Board to sign off. She explained that this
year we have updated, refreshed and introduced new courses. These incorporate learning from
recent reviews, audits and new legislation and guidance, as well as featuring the views and
experiences of practitioners working in the safeguarding arena. As always, we continue to seek
opportunities to include service users in the development of learning and development offers. See
the full programme of offers at bit.ly/LSCBtraining2016 or visit
www.brightonandhovelscb.orgouk/events to book

Learning Together to Safeguard the City

The Learning Together to Safeguard the City series of learning events were run over a period of two
weeks beginning on the 26th November 2015, and culminated at a finale event in December 2015. It
was delivered in partnership with the Safeguarding Adults Board, the Local Safeguarding Children
Board and the Safe in the City Partnership Board, as well as Brighton & Hove City Council, other
statutory partners including Sussex Police and Health, and charities and community groups. It
brought together work around Safeguarding Children, Safeguarding Vulnerable Adults, and the
wider campaign around the 16 Days of Action against Domestic and Sexual Violence alongside
other forms of Violence against Women and Girls. June Hopkins fedback highlights from the event.

~\

1 think that it [fortnight] covered everything that |
needed at the time and hope that something like
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Learning Together to Safeguard the City

Thursday 26" November - Thursday 10" December 2015

It was a great training day and | thought Dave Hunt
was great in terms of his knowledge, skills and
compassion around this topic. All the courses looked
fab and 1 would've signed up for all of them if | had
the time! I hope this is at least an annual thing.
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Table Discussion: Workforce Deficits Review

The groups discussed the current and future impact of organisational change and variations in
demand, to understand how best the partnership can ensure the safeguarding of children remains a
priority that will be preserved. This discussion will continue this month as agencies complete their
‘section 11’ self-assessments. We have requested our partner agencies undertake a self-
assessment to provide evidence of their organisational and strategic level safeguarding
arrangements, and headlines from this audit will be available on the LSCB website
www.brightonandhovelscb.org.uk
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Table Discussion: Substance Misuse Audit & Action Plan

Another table were asked to review a paper outlining findings from a recent multi-agency audit into
parental substance misuse and consider; how good is the partnership at recognising children who
are at risk and intervening early?, whether there evidence of partnership working?, and what are the
strengths and areas for improvement for each agency?

Not all parents who misuse substances (drugs and alcohol) are likely to cause harm to their
children, but it can reduce their ability to provide practical and emotional care. Some of the serious
effects of parental substance misuse for children include abuse, neglect, emotional problems,
educational difficulties, being young carers of parents or siblings, and a potential to later use drugs
or alcohol themselves.

Table Discussion:

www.brightonandhovelscb.org.uk




